
Parish Office  
Office staff:  Murray Harnan  
  Uiesemaalii Holmes 
  Sarah Laurenson 
 
Office Hours: Tuesday to Friday 10am to 
3pm 
75 Taranaki Street, Te Aro, Wellington 6011 
04 384 7695 / office@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Sitiveni Pouvalu (Custodian) 
027 724 9986 
 

Ministry Team 
Rev Utumau’u Pupulu, (Parish 
Superintendent) 
021 842 883/utumauu@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Rev Nicola Teague Grundy (10am Presbyter)  
021 274 1957 / 04 242 0176 
nicola@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Rev Simote Taunga (Tongan Presbyter)  
021 033 3385/ simote@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Rev Sikeli Cawanikawai (Fijian Presbyter)  
021 207 6273/ sikeli@wesleychurch.org.nz 

 

 
 

Upcoming Services 
Sunday 11 September—Worship Leader Philip Garside 

Combined Service 2 October —Worship Leader Nicola Teague Grundy 

     Upcoming Rosters: 
 

Sunday 11 September 

Notices: Daphne Pilaar 

Readings: Heather Garside 

Door Stewards:  Fabie, Tai & Sosafina  

Morning Tea: Tevita family  

Flowers:  Fijian Congregation  

 

Sunday 2 October Combined 

Service 

Notices: Daphne Pilaar 

Readings: Samoan Congregation & 

Sven Heger 

Door Stewards: Joy Grove & Isa 

Taulelei 

Morning Tea: Tongan 

Congregation 

Next Sunday Reading: 
 
Jer 4:11-12, 22-28, Ps 14, 1 Tim 
1: 12-17, Lk 15:1-10 

Meetings Coming Up: 
 
10am Leaders Meetings— 
Tuesday 20th Sept, 7pm  
 
Parish Finance & Resources 
zoom—  Wednesday 21st Sept, 7pm 
 
Synod Executive Meeting zoom— 
Thursday 22nd Sept,7pm  
 
10am AGM— Sunday 25th sept, 
   10am  

www.wesleychurch.org.nz 

Combined Service 
Sunday 4 September 2022 



Events Coming Up: 
 
Exercise class—Come and join in with 
other members of our parish and have fun 
while exercising.  Exercise class is held 
each Friday, 7pm in the old hall.  
Everyone is welcome to attend. ( TBC) 
 
Interested in playing the Organ? Vivien 
Chiu has volunteered to show  anyone 
interested in what’s involved in playing 
the organ on Sundays.  Join Vivien on 
Sunday 4th Sept following Morning Tea at 
11:50am  if you’re interested.  
 
Little Film Festival — Final Month  
This month will be the final month that the 
little film festival will take place at Ngaio 
Union Church Friday 23rd @ 7pm.– Koha. 
 
    

Other News: 
Annual Leave— Nicola will be on annual 
leave from 5th September, returning on 
20th September. Welcome back to 
Utumau’u, we hope you return refreshed 
from your break. Simote returns in early 
October. 
 
Election Forum—The Living Wage 
Forum is planning to host an election 
forum on Wednesday 14th September.  
This will be held at St Peters.  This will be 
a good opportunity to come along and hear 
from Wellington Candidates.  More details 
will be provided after the Living Wage 
Forums next meeting. 
 
Drama Christi 75th Anniversary 5&6 
Nov 2022— 
Everyone is welcome to come and 
celebrate this special anniversary. There 
will be displays to enjoy, a play to watch, 

an anniversary dinner and Drama 
Christi participation in our 10am 
service. 
We are keen to get in contact with 
anyone who has had a connection with 
Drama Christi over the years. Please see 
Daphne or Colin for more information. 
 

News from DCM It's that time of year 
again when our Foodbank shelves 
sometimes look a bit empty! Can you 
help? Some of the items we most need 
at the moment include: 
Instant noodles 
Soup 
Baked beans 
Spaghetti 
Tinned fish 
Biscuits/crackers 
Men's deodorants 
 
Donations would be welcome at DCM, 
2 Lukes Lane, week days, 9-5, or at our 
food donation bin at New World 
Chaffers anytime. You can also leave 
donations in the basket at the entrance 
to the Church. Kia ora.  
 
The weather has been cold and wet in 
Wellington lately. If you are concerned 
about a person who is rough sleeping or 
street begging, please call Wellington 
City Council on (04) 499 4444 and they 
will notify DCM’s Outreach team. 
 
Giving money to people sleeping rough 
is a short-term act of kindness. 
Supporting social services is a long-
term community solution. For more 
information visit www.dcm.org.nz.  
 

 

 Thank you for coming to our service!  
Please make sure you have our car pass on your dashboard.  
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